



Reducing vulnerability and mitigating threats

While the threat from climate-related and other hazards will grow in the twenty-first century, it is the extent of people’s vulnerability to those hazards that will determine how many lives will be lost. Far greater emphasis needs to be given to support states to take long-term action to reduce risks posed by factors such as long-term food insecurity, and environmental threats such as flooding, tropical storms, and earthquakes.

Governments, international humanitarian agencies, and local civil society must recognize the limitations of providing relief and address the underlying causes of human vulnerability, whether they be environmental, technological, political, or economic.

Priorities for national action

Governments should:

• Invest in sustainable livelihoods so that people are more secure in terms of income and food. African governments should meet their NEPAD/CAADP206 commitment to spend 10 per cent of national budgetary resources on developing the agricultural sector. They should invest in public services (in particular water supply, sanitation, and medical

services) and infrastructure so that public-health risks are reduced;

• Make every effort to enact the commitments made under the Hyogo international strategy for disaster risk-reduction. In particular, they should adopt a disaster risk-reduction policy that allows communities to become more resilient to the threats they face, and they should invest in disaster preparedness, mitigation, and response;

• Improve urban planning and environmental policy and practice so that people living in slums are housed in more disaster-resistant dwellings and in areas that are less subject to environmental risk factors;

• Take urgent action to mitigate against climate change, and finance adaptation where such action is too late. In accordance with their responsibilities and capabilities, rich countries must:

· lead in cutting greenhouse gas emissions so that global average temperature increases stay as far below two degrees Centigrade as possible, and
· provide the finance needed for international adaptation to climate change, channeling at least $50bn per year to poor countries. For further details, see the Oxfam Briefing Paper “Climate Wrongs and Human Rights.”
Priorities for international action

· Donors and humanitarian agencies should strengthen the links between relief and development, between emergency and reconstruction, and between response and preparedness programming. Donors should strengthen multi-annual funding streams to enhance predictability and sustainability;
· Humanitarian agencies must work toward reducing vulnerability where possible. Even if humanitarian organizations’ mandates do not extend beyond life-saving aid, they should still try to avoid using short-term relief mechanisms – such as in-kind food aid – to respond to long-term problems;

· International agencies should actively invest in disaster risk reduction capacity and programming, if their mandate includes recovery and development. Disaster risk reduction programs should be integrated with the work of Southern governments and donors in a way that helps communities to propose their own solutions. International donors must significantly increase funding of disaster preparedness, mitigation, and response capacity without reducing other development or humanitarian aid budgets.
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